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Whaley4Wards

Wednesday 27th January 

7.30 pm at the Mechanics Institute

Minutes

1. Present

Cllr Jon Goldfinch
WBTC and Chair of WB Sports Association and Whaley4Wards

Cllr Zara Clarke

              WBTC and Friends of WB Station, Secretary of Whaley4Wards
Cllr Martin Thomas

Chair of WBTC

Cllr Anne Winter

WBTC

Phil Lomas


Engineer

Mary Nother


Horwich End W.I

Barry Rudd 


W3

Nev Clarke


WB Canal Group

Susanne Lomas


COGS

2. Apologies

Cllr Ray Wild

Keith Bradshaw, Town Clerk

3. Minutes from the last meeting on 27th January
Cllr Anne Winter had sent her apologies for the meeting on 9th December and these had not been recorded in the minutes. The secretary has amended this.
4. Financial update 
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5. Actions and Round ups
Cllr Jon Goldfinch suggested that some of the unallocated funds from the budget should be allocated for potential work in the Canal basin car park. This would need approval from Helen Pakpahan. £500 would possibly be required for a professional survey to ensure regulations were met. 
A: Darren Haigh to be contacted in order to remove bollards.
6. Shop front improvement scheme
Chronicle Accountants- have been apologetic over issues with colours. This has been resolved with Joanne Brookes.
A: To request a quote from Bill Carr for this work. Painting needs to be completed before March.

Riverside Wellbeing- have withdrew their application due to unresolved issues.

Joyco’s planning application was successful and are now keen to start decorating in the Spring. The colours, tinted green have been approved by Joanne Brookes.

Cheshire Life- all work completed.
Cllr Jon Goldfinch had spoken to Mr. Hallam about the opportunity to apply to the scheme in order to renovate the hairdressers next door.

Sunlan- The owner, the landlord of the Drum and Monkey was offered a chance to apply for the scheme but has declined as it is considered to be an insignificant amount of money.

Hairdressers next to the garage at Horwich End have been spoke to but they have shown no interest.

Susanne Lomas had spoken to the new owner of the greengrocers on Old Road who is possibly interested in applying. To improve the shop front an outward hanging sign could be installed so customers could see the shop when looking up Old Road. The grant may possibly be approximately £500. 
A:  Phil Lomas agreed to speak to the owner of the greengrocers again to encourage an application.

The proposal for an entry sign on Macclesfield Road was approved at the Town Council and the Town Clerk was contacting the relevant departments about planning. £200 was allocated for this task.

A: Flags that are located at the entrance of the WB memorial park will be ordered by Cllr Martin Thomas.
7. Toddbrook  Dam Interpretation panels
Phil Lomas showed the group the plans for the frame. £ 300 allocated for costs.
A: Phil Lomas to obtain pricing for the metalwork and the group were all in agreement that the work should be carried out.
8. Other projects
Information boards
£725 has been allocated towards refurbishing, re-spraying and installing the Bridgemont and Furness information boards. Susanne Lomas stated that there was a significant amount of people who would walk past these boards and the information was valuable to people who had no access to the internet.

Some discussion continued on the content of the boards. There are 2 panels and the map on the left needed to be removed. It was suggested that a list of local groups may be helpful to residents. A title and W4W logo could also be added?
A:  Susanne and Phil Lomas to speak to a firm in Furness about the work.

Rejuvenating the benches around Whaley Bridge- Barry Rudd said Bill Carr had told him that the benches need scrubbing down before any other work was done to them. He needed to be told which benches to do. The group agreed that the benches which Bill decided were most in need of work first should be the priority. His invoice should be given to W4W by the 20th of March. Up to £700 was allocated for this work. (7 benches at approximately £70 a bench)
A: Cllr Martin Thomas mentioned that there was a list of benches on the Whaleybridge.com website and that he would print this off for Bill.

Keith Bradshaw, the Town Clerk had submitted an application for a defibrillator for public use. There had been no replay so far.  £200 allocated for fitting, casing and labour. There was some discussion over whether in the future there should be defibrillators at the sports field and in the canal basin. 
A:   Barry Rudd said that the Bakehouse had been fundraising for one over the Christmas period and he would ask for more details.   
9. Future projects
Cllr Jon Goldfinch spoke about the need for new ideas for future projects and for more members of the community to become involved in Whaley4Wards.
10. Date of next meeting    

Wednesday 24th February 2016 at the Mechanics Institute, 7.30pm

11. A.O.B

The group agreed that £50 should be allocated to Mary Nother on behalf of the Horwich End W.I for leaflets of the said organisation. 
A: Cllr Martin Thomas to confirm with Angie Seymour whether there is permission from the landlord to install hanging baskets. Barry Rudd has the bracket for the WB hanging baskets and the Town Council needs to help in arranging a registered tradesperson to install them. 

For future reference, Barry Rudd also has in his care, the ‘Welcome to Whaley Bridge signs’.
Meeting closed at   8.45 pm
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